
 

 

 

 

TO:  National School Lunch, School Breakfast and Special Milk Program Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

TO: Sponsors of the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs 

FROM: Cheryl Resha, Education Manager   

 Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education 

 

DATE: May 4, 2012 

 

SUBJECT: Operational Memorandum #24-12  

Questions and Answers Related to the Certification of Compliance with Meal 

Requirements for the National School Lunch Program 

 

 

On April 27, 2012, the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) published the interim rule, 

Certification of Compliance with Meal Requirements for the National School Lunch Program 

under the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010. This interim rule is available on the USDA’s 

Web site at http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2012-04-27/pdf/2012-10229.pdf.  

 

Under section 201 of the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010, an additional reimbursement 

of 6 cents per lunch is available for school food authorities certified to be in compliance with the 

new school meal patterns.  The interim rule establishes the requirements related to certification 

and this new performance-based reimbursement.   

 

The attached Questions and Answers provide additional information on these requirements.   

 
Questions may be directed to: 
 

COUNTIES  CONSULTANT  E-MAIL  PHONE  

Hartford and Windham Teri Dandeneau  teri.dandeneau@ct.gov  860-807-2079  

Litchfield, Middlesex and Tolland Fionnuala Brown  fionnuala.brown@ct.gov  860-807-2129  

Fairfield and New London Jackie Schipke  jackie.schipke@ct.gov  860-807-2123 

New Haven (Towns/Cities beginning with A – M) Jackie Schipke  jackie.schipke@ct.gov  860-807-2123  

New Haven (Towns/Cities beginning with N – W) Teri Dandeneau  teri.dandeneau@ct.gov  860-807-2079 
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